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14 June 2017 

CR2017/001956 
SF2012/004313 
MJD 

Resource Assessments  
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 

Attention: Lauren Evans  

MANDALONG SOUTHERN EXTENSION PROJECT – SSD 5144 MOD5 – MANDALONG MINE, 
KERRY ANDERSON DRIVE, MANDALONG 

Reference is made to the department’s email dated 25 May 2017, regarding the abovementioned 
application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and Maritime) for 
comment.  

Roads and Maritime understands the modification application to be for: 

 Extension of an approved longwall panel (LW 24), 

 Addition of a new longwall panel (LW 24A), and 

 Extraction of approximately 3.71 million tonnes of additional coal from the 
new/extended panels. 

Roads and Maritime note that there is no change proposed to the coal handling process, where 
coal is transported by underground conveyor with no increase to the approved rate per annum.  

Roads and Maritime response  

Roads and Maritime has reviewed the information provided and raises no objection to the 
proposed development. 

On the Minister’s determination of this matter, please forward a copy of the Notice of Determination 
to Roads and Maritime for record and / or action purposes. Should you require further information 
please contact Hunter Land Use on 4908 7688 or by email at 
development.hunter@rms.nsw.gov.au 

 

  



 

Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Peter Marler 
Manager Land Use Assessment 
Hunter Region 

 


